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resources, cultural resources, mineral 
resources, paleontological resources, 
traffic and transportation, noise, air 
quality, public health/environmental 
hazards, public services and utilities, 
hazardous waste and materials, socio-
economics, environmental justice, and 
visual resources/ aesthetics. The range 
of issues addressed may be expanded 
based on comments received during the 
scoping process. 

Public Comment Availability 

Comments, including names and 
addresses of respondents, will be 
available for public review at the BIA 
address shown in the ADDRESSES 
section, during business hours, 8 a.m. to 
4:30 p.m., Monday through Friday, 
except holidays. Individual respondents 
may request confidentiality. If you wish 
us to withhold your name and/or 
address from public review or from 
disclosure under the Freedom of 
Information Act, you must state this 
prominently at the beginning of your 
written comment. Such requests will be 
honored to the extent allowed by the 
law. We will not, however, consider 
anonymous comments. All submissions 
from organizations or businesses, and 
from individuals identifying themselves 
as representatives or officials of 
organizations or businesses, will be 
made available for public inspection in 
their entirety. 

Authority 

This notice is published in 
accordance with section 1503.1 of the 
Council on Environmental Quality 
Regulations (40 CFR Parts 1500 through 
1508) implementing the procedural 
requirements of the National 
Environmental Policy Act of 1969, as 
amended (42 U.S.C. 4371 et seq.), and 
the Department of the Interior Manual 
(516 DM 1–6), and is in the exercise of 
authority delegated to the Principal 
Deputy Assistant Secretary—Indian 
Affairs by 209 DM 8.1.

Dated: July 15, 2004. 

Aurene M. Martin, 
Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary—Indian 
Affairs.
[FR Doc. 04–16583 Filed 7–19–04; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4310–W7–P

DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR

Minerals Management Service 

Outer Continental Shelf, Pacific 
Region, Environmental Document 
Prepared for Nuevo Energy Company’s 
Submarine Power Cable Repair Project

AGENCY: Minerals Management Service 
(MMS).

ACTIONS: Notice of Availability of 
Environmental Assessment (EA) and 
Finding of No Significant Impact 
(FONSI). 

SUMMARY: The MMS prepared an EA for 
Nuevo Energy Company’s Submarine 
Power Cable Repair Project and issued 
a FONSI pursuant to the requirements of 
the National Environmental Policy Act 
(NEPA).

DATES: MMS completed the EA and 
issued the FONSI on June 15, 2004.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Minerals Management Service, Pacific 
Region, 770 Paseo Camarillo, Camarillo, 
CA 93010, Mr. John Lane, telephone 
(805) 389–7820.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The MMS 
prepares EA’s and FONSI’s for Outer 
Continental Shelf (OCS) oil and gas 
exploration and development activities 
and other operations on the Pacific OCS. 
Nuevo Energy Company’s power cable 
repair project involves replacing a 
segment (1,800 feet) of failed power 
cable that links OCS Platforms Henry 
and Hillhouse which are located 
offshore the County of Santa Barbara. 
The EA examines the potential 
environmental effects of the project and 
presents MMS’s conclusions regarding 
the significance of those effects. The 
MMS prepares EA’s to determine 
whether proposed projects constitute a 
major Federal action that significantly 
affects the quality of the human 
environment in the sense of NEPA 
102(2)(C). A FONSI is prepared in those 
instances where the MMS finds that 
approval will not result in significant 
effects on the quality of the human 
environment. The FONSI briefly 
presents the basis for that finding and 
includes a summary or copy of the EA. 
This notice constitutes the public Notice 
of Availability of environmental 
documents required under the NEPA 
regulations.

Dated: June 24, 2004. 
Thomas A. Readinger, 
Associate Director for Offshore Minerals 
Management.
[FR Doc. 04–16443 Filed 7–19–04; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4310–MR–P

DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR

National Park Service 

60-Day Notice of Intention To Request 
Clearance of Collection of Information; 
Opportunity for Public Comment

AGENCY: National Park Service, the 
Department of Interior.
ACTION: Notice and request for 
comments. 

SUMMARY: Under the provisions of the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 (44 
U.S.C. 3507 et seq.) and 5 CFR part 
1320, the National Park Service (NPS) 
invites public comments on a submitted 
request to the Office of Management and 
Budget (OMB) to approve a revision of 
a currently approved collection (OMB# 
1024–0038) associated with the Historic 
Preservation Fund (HPF) Grants to 
States program. NPS intends to request 
a new control number for these 
information collections in order to 
separate grant-related information 
collections from other information 
collections related to 36 CFR part 61, 
‘‘Procedures for State, Tribal, and Local 
Government Historic Preservation 
Programs.’’ In addition, some 
information collections had not been 
recognized previously as needing OMB 
approval because they were 
government-wide requirements using 
government-wide and OMB-approved 
forms/systems. Section 101(b) of the 
National Historic Preservation Act, as 
amended, (16 U.S.C. 470a(b) specifies 
the role of States in the national historic 
preservation program. Section 108 of the 
Act (16 U.S.C. 470(h) created the 
Historic Preservation Fund (HPF) to 
carry out the purposes of the Act. 
Section 101(e)(1) of the Act (16 U.S.C. 
470a(e)) directs the Secretary of the 
Interior through the National Park 
Service to ‘‘administer a program of 
matching grants to the States for the 
purposes of carrying out’’ the Act. Each 
year Congress directs NPS to use part of 
the annual appropriation from the HPF 
for the State grant program. The purpose 
of the HPF State grants program is to 
assist States in carrying out their 
statutory role in the national historic 
preservation program. All 59 States, 
Territories, and the District of Columbia 
participate in the national historic 
preservation program. HPF grants to 
States are program grants; i.e., each 
State selects its own HPF-eligible 
activities and projects. Each HPF grant 
to a State has two years of fund 
availability. At the end of the first year, 
NPS employs a ‘‘Use or Lose’’ policy to 
ensure efficient and effect use of the 
grant funds. NPS developed the program 
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requirements/information collections in 
consultation with the States. The 
requirements/information collections 
are unchanged since the last approval 
by OMB.
DATES: To assure that the NPS considers 
your comments on this notice, NPS 
must receive the comments on or before 
September 20, 2004. 

Send Comments To: John W. Renaud, 
Project Coordinator, State, Tribal and 
Local Programs, Heritage Preservation 
Services, National Center for Cultural 
Resources, National Park Service, 1849 
C St., NW., Org. Code 2255, 
Washington, DC 20240–0001, via fax at 
202–371–1961, or via e-mail at 
John_Renaud@nps.gov.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: John 
W. Renaud, Project Coordinator, State, 
Tribal and Local Programs, Heritage 
Preservation Services, National Center 
for Cultural Resources, National Park 
Service, 1849 C St., NW., Org. Code 
2255, Washington, DC 20240–0001; via 
fax at 202–373–1961, via e-mail at 
John_Renaud@nps.gov, or via telephone 
at (202) 354–2066.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

Title: Historic Preservation Fund 
(HPF) grants to States. 

OMB Number: 1024–xxxx. 
Expiration Date of Approval: July 31, 

2004. 
Type of Request: Revision of a 

currently approved collection. 
Abstract: This information collection 

has an impact on State governments that 
wish to apply for Historic Preservation 
Fund grants. The National Park Service 
uses the information collections to 
ensure compliance with the National 
Historic Preservation Act, as amended 
(16 U.S.C. 470 et seq.) as well as the 
government-wide grant requirements 
that OMB has issued and the 
Department of the Interior implements 
through 43 CFR part 12. This 
information collection also will produce 
performance data that NPS uses to asses 
its progress in meeting goals set in 
Departmental and NPS strategic plans 
created pursuant to the 1993 
Government Performance and Results 
Act, as amended. 

Respondents: State governments. 
Estimate of Burden: NPS estimates 

that the public burden for the HPF-
supported State grant program 
collections of information will average 
12 hours per application and 53 hours 
per grant per year for all of the grant-
related collections. The combined total 
public burden for the HPF State grant 
program-related information collections 
would average 65 hours per successful 
applicant/grantee. These estimates of 
burden include time for reviewing 

instructions, searching existing data 
sources, gathering and maintaining the 
data needed, and reviewing the 
collection of information. These burden 
estimates are a one-year average for the 
two-year grants. 

Estimated Number of Respondents/
Record Keepers: NPS estimates that 
there are 696 responses per year. This is 
the gross number of responses for all of 
the elements included in this 
information collection. The net numbers 
of applicants and grantees participating 
in this information collection annually 
are 59 State applicants and grantees. 
The frequency of response varies 
depending upon the activity. Applicants 
complete the grant application once. 
This includes the government-wide 
require application and budget forms 
(i.e., SF 424), a ‘‘Cumulative Products 
Table’’ of projected performance in 
summary format, an ‘‘Organization 
Chart’’ showing the availability of 
appropriately qualified staff, and a 
(major) ‘‘Anticipated Activities List’’. 
Successful applicants execute the grant 
agreement once. During the grant cycle, 
project report. Throughout the duration 
of the grant, grantees comply with 
government-wide recordkeeping 
requirements. Grantees make requests 
for payment on an as-needed basis using 
the U.S. Government’s SMARTLINK 
payment management system. Each 
year, every State submits an ‘‘End of 
Year Report’’ that includes the 
Cumulative Products Table (which 
compares actual to proposed 
performance), a ‘‘Sources of Nonfederal 
Matching Share Report,’’ a ‘‘Project/
Activity Database Report,’’ an 
‘‘Unexpended Carryover Funds Table 
and Carryover Statement,’’ and a 
‘‘Significant Preservation 
Accomplishments Summary.’’

Estimated average number of 
Applicant responses: 148 annually. 

Estimated average gross number of 
Grantee responses: 548 annually. 

Estimated average gross number of 
responses: 696 annually. 

Estimated average burden hours per 
Applicant response: 3 hours. 

Estimated average burden hours per 
response: 5 hours. 

Estimated average annual burden 
hours per Grantee for all responses: 53 
hours. 

Estimated total annual average 
burden hours per respondent: 65 hours. 

Estimated Annual Burden on all 
Respondents: 3,597 hours. 

NPS is soliciting comments regarding: 
(1) Whether the collection of 

information is necessary for the proper 
performance of the functions of NPS, 
including whether the information will 
have practical utility; 

(2) The accuracy of the burden 
estimate including the validity of the 
method and assumptions used; 

(3) Ways to enhance the quality, 
utility, and clarity of the information to 
be collected; 

(4) Ways to minimize the burden of 
collecting the information, including 
through the use of appropriate 
automated, electronic, mechanical, or 
other forms of information technology; 
or, 

(5) Any other aspect of this collection 
of information. 

NPS will summarize and include in 
the request for OMB approval all 
responses to this notice. All comments 
will also become a matter of public 
record. You can obtain copies of the 
information collection from John W. 
Renaud, Project Coordinator, State, 
Tribal and Local Programs, Heritage 
Preservation Services, National Center 
for Cultural Resources, National Park 
Service, 1849 C St., NW., Org. Code 
2255, Washington, DC 20240–0001.

Dated: July 13, 2004. 
Leonard E. Stowe, 
Acting, Information Collection Clearance 
Officer, National Park Service, WAPC.
[FR Doc. 04–16393 Filed 7–19–04; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4312–52–M

DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR

National Park Service 

Denali National Park Subsistence 
Resource Commission Meeting

AGENCY: National Park Service, Interior.
ACTION: Notice of meeting; correction.

SUMMARY: The National Park Service 
published a document in the Federal 
Register of July 6, 2004, volume 69, 
number 128, page 40650, concerning a 
public meeting of the Denali National 
Park Subsistence Resource Commission. 
The date given for the meeting was in 
error; in addition, the agenda for the 
meeting has been changed. 

Correction: The correct information 
concerning the meeting is as follows. 

Meeting Date and Time: Friday, 
August 20, 2004, from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. 

Location: Kantishna Roadhouse, in 
Kantishna, Alaska. 

Agenda: The following agenda items 
will be discussed—

1. Call to order. 
2. Roll call and confirmation of 

quorum. 
3. Superintendent’s welcome and 

introductions. 
4. Approval of minutes from last 

commission meeting. 
5. Additions and corrections to draft 

agenda. 
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